STURBRIDGE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
April 1st, 2010
Members present: Dave Barnicle, Ed Goodwin, Donna Grehl, Wendy Lilly-Hansen,  
Members absent:  
Also Present:  Erin Jacque (EJ), Conservation Agent, L.S. Jalbert and Melissa Coady, Tighe and Bond.
7:00 PM-Open Meeting - Quorum check

As time allows

CPA, PLAC and Lakes Advisory Committee update(s)

Approval of Minutes:  
Walk-ins:  Leslie Wong, Open Space Assistant-Adopt a Trail: 

· EJ stated LW is here to present revisions to the Adopt a Trail program as requested by the Commission.  EJ stated the comments she received back from the Trails Committee is that the TC would like to oversee the program.  EJ stated in her e-mail to the TC that until there is a memorandum of understanding worked out with the Town Administrator and Board of Selectman the program will be kept under Conservation Administration.

MOTION:  By DB, seconded by WLH to accept the revised Adopt a Trail plan as submitted by LW.

                     Vote:  4/0.

Discussion:  

· DB asked LW to explain the itinerary for the Adopt a Trail day.
· LW stated the Adopt a Trail day will be held May 16th, 2010 from 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.  LW stated from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. volunteers will go out to the trails with a guide and pick up trash and debris.  LW stated at 12:00 p.m. the children’s librarian will do a children’s story book walk starting at the second bridge and going around the pond over the first field.  LW stated the name of the book is The Dragonfly Door.  

· EJ stated DCR will be there with a brochure speaking about forestry management.  EJ stated Natural Heritage will be there and students from Tantasqua High School will be there as guides and speaking about their community service projects for Skills USA.

· LW stated Senator Brewer and State Representative Todd Smola will be presenting a plaque to the Commission for the Adopt a Trail program.  LW stated that the Hoy family is proposing to plant a tree, put a handicap accessible bench in and have a ceremony the day before on their own.
· EJ stated that the Hoy family has been waiting for approval of the Adopt a Trail to submit the application forms to the Commission.  EJ stated that the Forest Stewardship Program has offered to pay for the tree and suggested the Commission approve the memorial tree tonight.

MOTION:  By DB, seconded by WLH to accept the tree planting.

                     Vote:  4/0.

· DB stated for the next two years the Hoy’s will be responsible for the care and maintenance of the half mile of trail.
· EJ stated if any particular trail is adopted becomes a safety issue whoever adopts the trail would be responsible for reporting back to the Commission.
7:30 p.m. Public Hearing - (Public Hearing to open 04/01/2010) Request for Determination for the replacement of utility poles on Main Street and Fairview Park Drive.  Application submitted by Tighe & Bond on behalf of National Grid.
· Melissa Coady from Tighe & Bond stated there are two utility pole replacements being proposed along Route 131; pole #79-6 and pole #3-2.  MC stated pole #79-6 is down the road from Town Hall and on the same side that the sidewalk will be going. MC stated National Grid is moving the pole about 5’ parallel to the road.  MC stated she doesn’t know why the pole is being moved but she will find out and inform EJ.

· DB asked what type of disturbance is anticipated on pole #79-6?

· MC stated minimal disturbance is expected and wood chip bags are proposed to go around the poles.

MOTION:  By WLH, seconded by EG to issue a positive determination under the local bylaw and a negative determination under the WPA checking box #2 (within an area subject to protection, no Notice of Intent filing required).

                     Vote:  4/0.

· DG asked what National Grid will do if they run into a problem?
· MC stated she will advise them to call EJ and also stated that NG will have to do a Dig Safe.
7:40 p.m. Public Hearing - (Public Hearing opened 03/04/10) NOI DEP - TBA for the construction of a professional office building with associated site work and access at 209 Charlton Road.  Application submitted by Jalbert Engineering, Inc. on behalf of Joseph Gentili of Renato Gentili Trust.
· EJ stated that Leonard Jalbert brought in plans with the revised resource area delineation on them and it showed the boundary bowed out a little from where it previously was.  EJ stated there previously was a wet area beyond the flag and now that area has now been included in the plan.  EJ stated the area along Charlton Road (Route 20) has now been delineated and erosion controls have been extended all the way around the property.  EJ stated at the last meeting LJ had delivered materials to the Commission and in those materials there was a breakdown of operation and maintenance plans.  EJ stated the Stormceptor owner’s manual was included as well.  EJ stated the Operation and Maintenance plan still sites a detention basin and includes the Stormceptor unit but doesn’t include the infiltration unit.  EJ stated that the Commission has the owner’s manual information for the Stormceptor not the Cultec Infiltration Chamber and that the Operation and Maintenance plan should reference the Cultec Infiltration Chamber.
· LJ is inaudible.

· EJ stated that she would like to have the Owners Manual for the Cultec Infiltration Chamber on hand and suggested the Commission make a determination for the TSS removal credit to make sure the standards have been met.

· EG stated his concern is with the wetland delineation and in his opinion it’s a visual delineation of water.  EG suggested a wetland scientist go into the site and determine the edge of the wetland.  EG stated he feels the wetland has changed twice.

· LJ disagreed with EG and stated nothing has changed physically on the ground.  LJ stated delineation markings in two areas have changed.
· DB stated he went to the site after the recent storm and the delineation looked correct.

· DG asked about lighting?

· LJ stated about a third of the lighting will stay on at night.

· EJ asked LJ to update the Commission on the borings that he took.

· LJ stated that he took the plans and issued them under one revision on the 19th of March and gave them to EJ.  LJ stated the major concern was an area on the plan that DG wanted protected because of its disturbance.  LJ stated he took the areas and moved the dumpster so now the elevation of the infiltration system is about 2’ above existing grade.

· DB stated he would like to see some pruning on the back side of the property.

· CM suggested leaving it as is with the exception of possibly cleaning up the red Oak tree.

· WLH asked LJ if fill is proposed to be brought in to raise the ground level by 2’?
· LJ stated yes fill will be brought in, in order to stay above the water table.  LJ stated the bottom of the interceptor is at 597 and the top of the interceptor is at 599.

· EG asked what the grade is now?

· LJ stated the grade is at 597.  LJ stated the way it shows on the plan now is that the Stormceptor is 2’ above existing grade.

· WH asked where all the runoff will go?

· LJ stated that all the runoff will go into the Stormceptor.

· EG asked what the dimension of the Stormceptor is?
· LJ stated the Stormceptor from top to bottom is about 18”.

· EG asked if LJ is proposing anything over the system.

· LJ stated that the parking lot will be at 601 so it will be 18” of fill over the Cultec Infiltration Unit.

· EG stated that the TSS removal issue is unchanged.

· DB stated it does not give you credit off your TSS numbers because it hasn’t been approved by DEP.  DB stated by having the berm all around the property one of the things that’s intended for the system is that it’s guiding all the runoff into one location and when it comes off from that location it will be cleaner than the water that it’s joining in terms of TSS.

· LJ suggested as a condition that the parking lot be swept and that will decrease the TSS by 15%.
· EJ stated that street sweeping is different than vacuuming and the credits are based on the amount of vacuumings in the course of a year. 

· EG asked about a drain in the corner on Hall Rd.

· LJ stated that the drain in the corner is a low point.

MOTION:  By EG, seconded by DB to have an Independent Wetland Scientist come in and evaluate the location of the wet land delineation.

Discussion:  LJ stated he is a licensed Soil Evaluator in addition to being a Civil Engineer.

                   Vote:  1 /2 opposed by DG and DB/1 abstention by WLH.
· EJ asked that the following conditions be included:  In addition to the boiler plate conditions the Commission require the illicit discharge statement be provided prior to the start of work and the party responsible for the Operation and Maintenance plan (Name and contact information) be provided to the Commission.  EJ stated that the owners manual be provided for the Cultec Infiltration Chamber and the maintenance should specify reference to the owners manual recommendation.  EJ stated as part of the conditions she recommends that the parking lot be swept with a vacuum truck.
· WLH asked under the landscaping plan if the mitigation plantings are also native and non invasive?
MOTION:  By DB, seconded by EG to approve with noted conditions.
                     Vote:  3/1 by EG.
8:00 P.M. Other Business (As Time Allows)
OLD BUSINESS
Recommendation from Art Allen on the Hein’s Farm Conservation Land wetland violation:
· EJ stated that she received recommendations from Art Allen on the Hein’s Farm violation which AA suggested using some excess rock to shore up the cut banks of the swale, add several small rocks within the swale and seed the swale and banks.
· JK asked if the Commission is proposing that the culvert is installed correctly?
· DB stated yes and suggested covering the swale with hay and straw.  DB stated he doesn’t want a wetland mix and asked the Commission if there was a consensus.
There was a consensus amongst the Commission for the recommendations above.

Memorandum of Understanding:

· EJ stated that she sent a Memorandum of Understanding to the Board of Selectman and the Town Administrator regarding Trails and hasn’t received comment back yet.
· EG suggested waiting for the new Town Administrator.
Consensus amongst the Commission to wait for the new Town Administrator.

Open Space Assistant Position:

· EJ stated that LW’s position was requested for a year and will be expiring soon.  EJ stated what the Commission did last year was to utilize the funds from the WPA account and paid the recording secretary with those funds and paid LW out of the Commissions budget.
MOTION:  By DB, seconded by EG that we do exactly what the Commission did last year.

                    Vote:  4/0.
Allen Homestead-Tall Pines:
· EJ stated that she sent a letter to the owner of Allen Homestead on Route 148 indicating that she met with Greg Morse from DPW and Jean Bubon, the Town Planner about the detention basin not draining.  EJ stated that she has done a couple of site visits and suspects that the emergency over flow is clogged.  EJ stated that she spoke with the owner’s representative this evening and the representative is going to set up a meeting with the town.  EJ stated that her recommendation is that the basin be modified and a NOI filed immediately because the town is going to be taking over that soon. 
MACC Conference Trainings:
· Commission members gave updates on the training.
NEW BUSINESS
C. Montigney to bring up Tree Removal Permits:
· CM stated that the Commission denied a request for the removal of a red Oak Tree at 91 Shore Dr. in September/2009.  CM stated he is asking for reconsideration on behalf of the elderly woman who lives there and she is in fear of the tree falling.  CM stated that the tree is perfectly healthy.  CM stated that the tree is 50’ from the water and suggested the existing tree be flush cut and replaced with a tree from a list of trees he has suggested in the same proximity.
· EG asked if a 25’ no mow zone be considered.
· EJ suggested planting a couple of trees or shrubs in the 25’ no disturb.
MOTION:  By CM, seconded by EG that the Commission reconsider cutting the red Oak Tree and planting a tree suggested by CM at some proximal location close to the current tree.

                     Vote:  1/3 abstained by EG, WLH and DG.
MOTION:  By EG, seconded to revote with a proposal for 2 to 1 planting.

                     Vote:  1/3 opposed by EG, WLH and DG.
DG excused @ 9:40 p.m.

Update from CM on Bridge discussion:
· CM stated he hasn’t been able to get in touch with Dave Kaitbenski and will be on for the next meeting provided he can contact DK.
Proposed memorial tree update from Joe Kowalski:

· JK stated that a Sycamore Tree has been selected for the Adopt a Tree program that will be planted at Camp Robinson Crusoe between the two bridges.
Update on complaint on Gladding Lane:

· EJ stated she received a complaint of excavation at the Pelski residence on Gladding Lane.  EJ stated this is a DEP superseding Order of Conditions and she spoke with Ms. Pelski and told her she needs to put in writing to DEP (and copy the Conservation Commission) what work has been done and what additional work they are proposing to do.  EJ stated to Ms. Pelski that once DEP receives the correspondence they will respond appropriately.
Site walk with OSV Forester:

· EJ stated that OSV has been approved by the State for a Forest Cutting Plan.  EJ stated she is doing a site walk Monday @ 3:00 p.m. meeting at the Security Building at OSV if anyone is interested.
Earth Day Trash Cleanup:

· EJ stated that she is doing an Earth Day trash clean up on April 24-25 and has trash bags in the Conservation Office along with a sign up form and waivers.  EJ stated a Church group of about 60 people are getting involved.
Upday on work at Heins Farm:

· EJ stated that she sent an e-mail to Commission members today regarding work at Hein’s Farm and put pictures in the packet that she handed out to Commission members before tonight’s meeting and will update WLH another time. 
Update on meeting with Trust for Public Land:

· EJ stated that she met today with Darcy Schofield from Trust for Public Land regarding the purchase of Plimpton Meadows.  EJ stated that DS is working to get the Plimpton Property under agreement.
Letter received by Wendy Lilly Hansen:

· WLH stated that she received a letter from a resident in Sturbridge suggesting that she contact a resident in Brimfield which she did who has worked with Mass. Audubon last year doing an Atlas on breeding bird senses and documented 4 pair of Bobblings nesting in Heins Field.  WLH stated this is a rare bird around here and she would like to reiterate her opposition to the Kite Flying for the event in June(?) in the field at Hein’s Farm and asked EJ for a measurement of that field.  WLH stated that she will get the results of the study for the Commission.
· DB stated that the kite flying has been cancelled.
Highland Orchard:
· EJ stated she received a request for the Conservation Commission’s assistance with the Highland Orchard property.  EJ stated there is gravel washout on the driveway across the road entering storm water basins which deposit into a stream. EJ suggested sending a letter to the owner of Highland Orchard with the Commissions permission stating that Highland Orchard needs to come up with a solution.

Request for Extention for an ANRAD:

· EJ stated she received a request submitted by Water Main Line at 23 Hall Rd.  EJ stated that the area needs to be reflagged by early next week.
· DB stated that he would like the Commission to go on a site visit.
Letter Permits
83 Crickett Drive:

· EJ stated she received a tree removal application for 83 Cricket Drive for the removal of 4 large pine trees, two of which are hazardous.  EJ stated that the professional tree service that was consulted is not a certified arborist.  EJ stated that the trees are about 75’ to a stream.
· JK stated that the arborist stated there are dead limbs that are hazardous and JK suggested removing the dead limbs.
·  DB suggested a site visit.
104 Westwood Drive:

· EJ stated this is a proposal to remove a 1,000 gallon fuel tank in the front of the house.  EJ stated that the only erosion controls necessary are between the foundation and the house.

Open Space Report:

· EJ stated there isn’t anything new to report from LW.
Summer Schedule:
· DB stated for now there will be two meetings scheduled in June, one in July and one in August.  
· The Commission agreed on June 10th, June 24th, July 15th and August 5th as meeting dates.

MOTION:  By EG, seconded by DB to adjourn @ 10:20 p.m.

                     Vote:  3/0.
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